## **BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES**



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

## TOWN OF SUTTON OCTOBER 14, 2014

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: John Silverberg, William Fredericks, Dr. Steven Rice, Diane Miller, Tammi Marois

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, James Malley, Judy Bater

Absent: None

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: John Silverberg called to order the meeting of the Sutton Board of Health at 7:05 PM on October 14, 2014 in Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C.

Minutes: None

**Discussion:** Diane Miller wanted to discuss E-Cigarettes. John Silverberg mentioned that E-Cigarettes are treated like any other nicotine delivery product and we have added that to our regulation. Diane Miller wanted to discuss a product on the market that is called Cloud 9 and wanted to make sure that none of our retailers are selling it. Judy called the permitted retailers and none of the retailers are selling it. Diane believes it could be a hair product that is made into a vapor that gets people high. Judy explained that her research showed a few products referred to as Cloud 9. One product is an illegal substance made from bath salts that people are vaping. Diane wanted to make sure that everyone was aware of these potentially dangerous products and other potentially dangerous products that are being used to vape.

**Department Update:** Cheryl Rawinski stated that just completed her 4<sup>th</sup> Flu Clinic and has run out of Flu Mist twice. Busy day today, we had a fire on First Street in Manchaug. Several dogs succumbed to the fire. Cheryl mentioned that she and Judy are on the virtual gateway for electronic deaths. John Silverberg asked about how many flu shots are given each season? Cheryl stated about 1200. Cheryl wanted to mention that Blackstone Café inspection was turned over to Ray Gauthier. He felt they had some minor violations that need correction but will be allowed to open. Cheryl received an email from a doctor asking us to consider changing our tobacco regulations to require reflect changing the Age requirement to age 21. The board does not wish to change the regulation at this time.

**Disinterment:** One request has been granted, the other request is waiting for the funeral home to get back to us. It has been on-going for some time. Cheryl stated that Judy did a fabulous job researching the requirements.

Old/New Business: 9 Harback Road: Diane Miller gave the board a letter regarding 9 Harback Road and as an abutter she recused herself from this discussion and she left the room. John Silverberg explained the history of this property, as he knows it, in regards to some well and land contamination later pressure washing of staging that was being conducted. DEP was involved. After reading the letter from Diane Miller the board agreed since this is a demolition issue it falls under the building department.

## Local Uprades/Variance:

15 West Sutton Road: Engineer delayed as abutter notification not completed yet.

13 West Sutton Road - Tight Tank: Engineer delayed as abutter notification not completed yet.

## Jim Malley Local Upgrade Review:

11 McGuire Road: Seth Lajoie requested a 3' offset to ground water – Jim returned this plan for revisions to add a poly-barrier because the plan does not make break-out.

**33 Century Farm Road:** Margaret Bacon and Mike Yerka requested a 3' offset to ground water – approved by Jim Malley. Jim explained to the board.

The next meeting will be November 25<sup>th</sup>. At the request of Jim Malley the board agreed to change the meeting schedule from the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday to the 4<sup>th</sup> Tuesday of the Month.

Motion to Adjourn at 7:40 PM: Diane Miller
2 <sup>nd</sup> : Steven Rice
All in favour. Approved.
John/Silverberg, Chairman
MASE
William Fredericks, Vice Chairman
seen on
Diane Miller, Member
Stewn C Ruie
Dr. Steven Rice, Member
Lancif Mairis
Tammi Marois, Member